
May 6, 2025 

The Sherman Town Board met in regular session Tuesday May 6, 2025 @ 7:30pm 

Members Present: Gerry Karpen, Larry Sutton, Dawn Williams and Cheryl Swenson. 

Others Present: Ellen Karpen, Justin Haman, Lee Ellis, Blake Klveneuberg, Dallas Moore, Larry Sutton Sr 

 

Karpen called the meeting to order. 

Routine Business: 

Approval of the agenda- Motion by Williams to approve the agenda, 2nd by Sutton-all ayes, motion 

carried. 

Minutes of the April 1, 2025 meeting were read—Williams made a motion to approve the minutes, 2nd 

by Sutton—all Ayes, motion carried. 

The Treasurer’s report was read—Williams made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as read, 2nd 

by Sutton—all Ayes, motion carried. 

Open floor to comments: Larry Sutton Sr. commented there was a lot of dust coming from the seed 

plant and wanted to know if we can do anything about it. Discussion was held. A discussion was also 

held about disking around tree pile. 

Claims Approved to be paid: 

Minnehaha Community Water $60.00 for water, McDonald Construction $5,225.00 for tiling and mulch 

down in Tiger park, Xcel Energy $39.96 for town hall lights, $28.33 for park lights, $284.64 for street 

lights, Garretson Gazette $21.41 for March minutes, $17.89 for notice of equalization, $10.22 for bidder 

notice, Palisades Propane $198.07 for propane, Lee Ellis $400.00 for mow and clean up by tree pile, 

$130.00 for burning tree pile, Jesse Hewer $40.00 for 1x mowing city lot, 99Medialab $150.00 for 

website, Gerry Karpen $17.75 for text messages, $20.00 for light fixture, $10.00 for bulbs, Luke Bonte 

$80.00 for 2x mowing Strom park, $80.00 for 2x mowing Tiger park. 

Old Business: 

1. Dogs at large—still a problem, residents are encouraged to call Humane Society. 

 

New Business: 

1. Swear in new Trustee—Justin Haman was sworn in for new trustee. Karpen went off board and 

we thank him for his many years of service. 

2. Appoint Town President—Sutton made a motion for Williams to be president, 2nd by Haman—all 

ayes motion carried. 

3. Mike’s Bar Malt Beverage License—Motion by Sutton to renew Mike’s Malt Beverage License, 

2nd by Haman—all ayes motion carried. 

4. Zeliff Street—Ellis stated the residents of Zeliff Ave were all going in on dust control to be put 

down on Zeliff Ave and wanted to know if the city would go in on it being they had two 

properties on Zeliff Ave. It would be $230.00 for the towns share. Sutton made a motion to pay 

the $230.00 for their potion of dust control, 2nd by Haman—all ayes motion carried. 

Sutton made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Haman—all ayes.  

Next regular meeting will be June 3, 2025 @7:30pm.  

Cheryl Swenson Town Clerk 


